COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS
June 16th, 2025

The Jewell County Commissioners met on June 16th, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Ed Duskie, Brent Beck
and Ervin Underwood were present. Myka Zadina, County Clerk, was present at the meeting.

Brent Beck moved, and Ervin Underwood seconded to approve the June 9™, 2025, Commissioner minutes.
The commissioners signed payroll vouchers.

Ed Duskie signed the interlocal service contract between area county commissions and county health
departments for the development of coordinated environmental planning and the implementation of
environmental programs.

Ed Duskie stated he went and looked at the cement apron placed around the Health Department and stated he
doesn’t think it is sloped and that’s what is causing the water to run back to the basement.

Vincent Urbaniak reviewed the ambulance 2026 budget.
Myriah Wanklyn discussed the Unified Court 2026 Budget.

Tanya Paul DVACK presented the June 2025 Elder Abuse Awareness month proclamation. Ervin Underwood
moved to proclaim June 2025 Elder Abuse Awareness month, Brent Beck seconded. Motion passed
unanimously.

Ed Duskie stated he has heard positive comments about the work done on the Randall Rd.

Joel Elkins stated the road department has been graveling and rocking roads. They plan to work on the dispatch
road this week. Brent Beck mentioned having the motor graders go over all the dirt roads before harvest. Ervin
Underwood stated he received a phone call regarding the Webber black top and the limestone rock being used
to fill the potholes. Joel Elkins stated the asphalt has been ordered and we are now waiting to receive it to repair
the road. Ervin also inquired about residents paying for the gravel and the county hauling it to place on non FAS
roads.

Kevin Peroutek discussed the 2026 budget. He also discussed getting a quote for repairing rust on the bumper of
the emergency preparedness truck.

Cindy gave a report regarding grant reimbursement for wages.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

Jewell County Commissioners hosted the Multi-County meeting at the Jewell County Courthouse with Mitchell,

Smith, and Osborne Counties present. Commissioner Ed Duskie welcomed everyone to Jewell County. The

Commissioners discussed the cost difference in rock vs gravel on county roads; health insurance; solid waste
and empjeoyee raises. Mitchell County will host the next meeting in Beloit.
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